



Present	S Keen (Captain), M Taylor (Vice Captain), G Burke (Ladies Captain), C Bartlett (Ladies Vice Captain), P Battley (Seniors Captain) & M Green (Seniors Vice Captain), M Welch (President), A Windsor (Juniors) & A Parsons (Chairman) K Eden (General Manager)	Action
1817	APOLOGIES	
	N/A	
1818	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 4 July 2024, were tabled for discussion. On a show of hands, the majority of the Committee approved the minutes, and the captain was authorised to sign them as a true record.	
1819	MATTERS ARISING <ul style="list-style-type: none"> GB stated that boutique in a bus was unable to come through on the 10th July. GB is hoping to check the feasibility of the bus coming to the coffee morning on the 5th September. GB mentioned that there will be an executive meeting of the DCGU on the 10th September, as KHGC is in favour of the unification (waiting for letter from the club captain to confirm KHGC unification) GB requested that 2126 shown in the Manco minutes to say the wording skorts and not skirts. 	GB GB & SK
1820	CAPTAIN – SK	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> The Junior Open took place on the 1st August (Thursday) with around 30 juniors participating (compared to 19 Juniors that participated in the previous year) and only 1 x KHGC member participated in the event. This was disappointing and the junior section will need to be looked at urgently and finding out ways to improve the section going forward. Another issue with the Juniors is related to DCGU and driving Juniors to other clubs. An urgent meeting to be held with DCGU to see how the club can move forward with the assistance of the county union. AW, KE & GB to set up the meeting with DCGU. MT asked if KHGC could possibly ask for grants through EG? AW to communicate with EG. SK asked if the club had a Junior Captain, this was confirmed by AW that this was J. Fry. SK would like to get the juniors more involved in the club competitions and getting to know there membership more. Bye-laws have been recently looked with SK to rewrite / restructure the laws with various documents to be implemented. Once Capcom is happy with the bye-laws, this will then be presented at the next Manco meeting and before this year's AGM (October) 	SK AW, KE & GB SK

1821	MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE - AP	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> Course maintenance week scheduled for next week with the tree maintenance project to commence on hole no. 2. Communication will be sent out from the office to the membership. 	KE
1822	SUB-COMMITTEE REPORTS	
(a)	<p><u>Ladies – GB / CB</u></p> <p>Competition Results: Interclub v Remedy Oak (A) lost 4 ½ - ½ Woods v Yeovil (H) w/o 5-0 (Yeovil unable to field a team) Woods v Weymouth (A) lost 4-1 Interclub v Came Down (H) being played today (KHGC win, the team will go through to the Semi Final All woods matches are finished, the ladies came 2nd in their division with 19 losing to Bridport who won with 22.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> An email was sent to the club manager, chairman and captain, thanking them for including the ladies in the new up graded Championship. 	
(b)	<p><u>Seniors – PB / MG</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> S.Smith has offered to place a new bench on hole no.3 (as this was missing). This was confirmed that the bench was moved to hole no. 4 due to the vandalism that took place on hole 3 previously and KE stated not to place any benches on hole 3 going forward. Members have complained about being distracted by music on the 18th hole green and the office to look into this. PB suggested to have a work party to help assist in raking the bunkers during course maintenance week. PB to liaise with GH. Coffee has now been moved to the Pro Shop with the clubhouse times placed back to normal. Seniors have requested that once a month Manco to have a project update to go out to the membership and give an update from the Chairman. 	KE KE PB AP
(c)	<p><u>Professional – AW</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Clearance sale will be taking place. Information of the sale to be given to KE to update on the website and be emailed to the membership. AP asked if a monthly draw can be done again (as previously), as this assisted AW with selling and getting feet through the door in the shop. AW agreed to do this. AW stated that the winter mat rules, the golfers need to stand on the mat fully. This to be displayed in the winter rules. 	AW AW AW
(d)	<p><u>Handicaps & Competitions – MT / AW</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> MT reported that there were around 40 participants booked in for the Pete Ryan Hawaiian themed event. Professional day fully booked and looking to be a great day! 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • August Texas Scramble has a few issues with regards to the number of participants booking for the event. This to be looked at going forward as this will due to a timing / date issue. • SK thanked all the staff for Ben Harvey Charity golf event and the event was a great success. • Men's open that took place on the 3rd August was a great success and SK thanked all the staff for all effort put in to run the event smoothly. • CB asked the question if the club should get more involved in advertising / publishing going forward. This to help create awareness of what's happening at the club. • SK mentioned that Finals Day is a set date and cannot be moved. This also applies to the reserve date. If a team cannot make finals day or alternatively reserve day, the team / participant will need to forfeit their game. • MG asked the question of what happens when a team makes it to 2 finals. The team would have to organise a game for the morning and then for the afternoon. <p>(e) <u>Juniors – AW</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • AW thanked all the ladies for baking the cakes and assisting in the 11th Hole tent catering. • Results can be found under the competition section of the website • Junior championship to be part of the main club championship going forward for next year. • 24th August will be the next round of the Triangular competition at Salisbury GC • AW to collect contact details of the parents for their kids practicing and being dropped off at the club. This to assist in the Health and Safety standards. <p>(f) <u>Social – SK & GB</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Poster was approved for the Elvis Tribute night for the 14th September. The office will market this event accordingly. • New member evening to take place on the 29th August (Thursday), this to create a networking session with the members and help assist the new members getting to meet the committee. <p>(g) <u>Match / Competition Results – MT</u></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Hardy A (H) won 6 ½ - 1 ½ • Hardy A v Sherbourne (A) lost 7-1 • Hardy B v Crane Valley (A) lost 4-1 • Hardy B v Weymouth (H) won 3-2 • Scratch Team v Alresford (H) won 3-2 	<p>MT</p> <p>KE</p> <p>AW & KE</p> <p>AW</p> <p>AW</p> <p>KE</p>
1823	MANAGER - KE	
	<p>Membership Analysis:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Total full members – 415 2. Total 5 day members – 105 3. Other categories – 66 4. Total membership = 709 	

